FEDERAL RESERVE BANK OF DALLAS
DALLAS, TEXAS 75222

Circular No. 75-33
February 26, 1975

PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO REGULATION Y
(Extension of Comment Period Regarding
Operation of a Travel Agency)

TO ALL BANKS, BANK HOLDING COMPANIES,
AND OTHERS CONCERNED IN THE ELEVENTH
FEDERAL RESERVE DISTRICT:

On January 14, 1975, the Board of Governors of the Federal
Reserve System conducted a hearing on the question of whether to add
the operation of a travel agency to those activities permissible for bank
holding companies. At that time, interested persons were requested to
submit by February 18, 1975, additional material related to issues raised
at the hearing.

This deadline has been extended and interested persons may
submit their views in writing to the Secretary, Board of Governors of
the Federal Reserve System, Washington, D.C. 20551, to be received no
later than April 18, 1975. As written comments are received, they will
be made available for inspection and copying in Room 1118 of the Board's
building.

Sincerely yours,
T. W. Plant

First Vice President
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